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A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College Vol. 2 No. 8 February 25, 1991 

C8Dlptis Calendar 
14:o~tt,:iy, February 25th 
: ; Foundffi Day Convocation-4 p.m., WA Contact: June Br9wn 

• .· Wome:n;s Basketball-Coastal at Liberty, 7:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, February 26th . .·. 
• Professional Nehvoi-kmg Dinner-6 p.m., SC., by reservapon 

only. Contact: Pat Snell or Mollie Starbuck 
• Financial Aid Assistance - 5 to 7 p.m., EMS Conference rool'Il. 

Contact: Financial Aid ·· 

Wednesday; February 27th .·. · .. -· 
• Piano and Cello Concert, by SungWon Yang and Philip PoWell-

8 p.m.,Little Theater (GCEC-005), free. Contact: Philip Powell 
• Financial Aid Assistance - 3 to 5 p.m., EMS Conference r.90.m. 

Contact: Financial Aid ·· ··· · ··· ·. .· .. 
• Women's Basketball-Coastal at Baptist, 7 p.m. 

Thursday, February 28th . _ 
• Open Book Series, Sally Hare lecturer - 7 p.m., GCEC-003. Contact: 

·Public Relations · . · 
• Financial Aid Assistance -5 to 7 p.m., EMS Conference roo'µl. 

Contact: Financial Aid · 
• Wall School of Business Board of Visitors Quarterly Me~tipg 
andLuncheon - noon; GCEC-003. Contact: Bill Baxley \. •••·· . . _. 
•· Residence Life staffmeeting-7:15 to 8:15 p.m., KH-20KContact: 

Kim Montague . . .· .. •·•·•·· .. ··.• 
• Men's Basketball...:. Big South Tournament, first round, Arigerson,. 

Fridsly, March 1st 

Memo from the 
Chancellor 
To: Cost center directors, 

faculty, and staff 

Most of you are now aware 
through the news media that the 
state has mandated major budget 
cuts for the current fiscal year. In 
addition to the reductions which were 
made at the beginning of the funding 
year by CHE and the Budget and 
Control Board, the most recent c1,1t of 
$178,515 amounts to a total of 
$563,141 in budget reductions which 
Coastal has suffered for the 1990-
1991 fiscal year. Because of the 
prudent management which each of 
you has exercised with your own 
funds, and because of our overall 
campus strategic planning and 
foresight for such a contingency, it 
appears that we will be able to 

See Memo on page 2. 

Three new 
• The Mousetrap-'"-8 p.m., WA. Contact: Wheelwright Box •·· 

founders inducted Office · 
• Dr. Thomas Tisue Lecture-12:30 p.m., SCI-106. Contact: Paul 

Gayes 
• Midpoint in spring semester. 
• Men's Basketball-Big South Tournament, semi-finals, Anderson. 
• Great Carolina Soccer Shootout- 6 p.m. and 8 p.m., soccer field, 

continues through March 2. Contact: Paul Banta · 

Saturday, March 2nd 
• The Mousetrap.::.. 8 p.m., WA. Contact: Wheelwright Box Office 
• Great Carolina SoccerShootout-6 p.m. and 8 p.m., soccer field. 

Contact: Paul Banta 
• Men•s Basketball- Big South Tournament, finals, Anderson 

Sunday, March 3rd 
· • The Mousetrap --3 p.m., WA Contact: Wheelwright Box Office 

Monday; March 4th 
• Self Esteem Workshop - 6 to 7:30 p.m., SC-201. Contact: Graduate 

and Continuing Education 

Conway residents Dr. Edward L. 
Proctor and Evelyn Snider and the 
late T. Luke Benson were honored 
during the fifth annual Founders Day 
Convocation Monday, Feb. 25 at 
4 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Edward Proctor was born July 3, 
111 1925 in Conway. He graduated from 

Clemson University and the Medical 
University of South Carolina and 
practiced as a general surgeon in 

See New Founders on page 2. 

Li.Coastal s Cardina 
~ ~ 

Coastal Carolina College is an affinnative action, 
equal opportunity institution. 



Memo-------
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implement these budget reductions 
with no personnel reductions, and 
with no further spending cuts beyond 
the 10 percent reduction already 
requested of you for non-salary 
budget items. 

The implementation of this 
reduction may appear to be easily 
achieved, but it has actually been 
possible because we have all chosen 
to impose upon ourselves a year of 
extreme fiscal stringency in 
anticipation of such a crisis. 
Although the outlook for equipment 
purchases is indeed gloomy, we ask 
that you continue to compile your 
prioritized lists of equipment 
requests and submit these requests 
in the same time frame requested 
earlier. We are attempting to identify 
a small amount ofnon-"A" funds to be 
used for some of the most crucial 
equipment needs. 

We appreciate greatly your past 
and continued cooperation in budget 
management. This has allowed 
Coastal to deal with the latest crisis 
much more effectively than many of 
its peer institutions. ,......_, 

Chancellor Eaglin 

Coastal Theater to 
present murder 
mystery 

The Mousetrap, a murder mystery 
by Agatha Christie, will be presented 
by Coastal Carolina Theater Friday, 
March 1 at 8 p.m.; Saturday, March 2 
at 8 p.m.; and Sunday, March 3 at 
3 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Directed by Ken Parks, The 
Mousetrap is the longest running 
production in the history of theater. 
Produced for the first time in London 
in 1952, the play is set in an era when 
"comfortable homes, technology and 
the daily routine formed a kind of 
insulation from the evil afoot in the 
world," Parks said. 

Admission is $7 and student 
tickets are $4. Tickets are available 
from the Wheelwright Box Office 
Monday through Friday, from noon to 
5 p.m. ,......_, 

New Founders-----------

Conway from 1952 until his 
retirement in 1989. Proctor also is a 
retired colonel from the South 
Carolina National Guard. He has 
been a long-time friend of Coastal, 
having served as a director of the 
Coastal Educational Foundation for 
more than 20 years. 

Evelyn Snider was born Aug. 23, 
1907, also in Conway. A graduate of 
Burroughs High School, she earned a 
bachelor's degree in English and 
history at Coker College and a 
master's degree in English at UNC­
Chapel Hill. She taught at Campbell 
Junior College until 1941 when she 
returned to Horry County to teach 
world history, American history, 
English, and Bible at Conway High 
School. Snider retired from teaching 
in 1972. She received Coastal 

from page 1. 
Carolina College's Lifetime 
Achievement Award in Education in 
1990. 

"Luke" Benson was born Sept. 17, 
1917 in Hartsville. A graduate of the 
University of South Carolina and the 
Banking School of the South at 
Louisiana State University, Benson 
became affiliated with Conway 
National Bank in 1945. He was 
elected chairman of the board in 1985 
after serving as president since 1965. 
He was a member of the University of 
South Carolina Board of Trustees 
from 1963 to 1984, and a member of 
the Coastal Educational Foundation 
from 1973 to 1985. Benson died Oct. 
19, 1985. 

Earle E. Morris Jr., South 
Carolina Comptroller General, gave 
the Convocation address. ,......_, 

Open Book Series continues 
Sally Z. Hare will present "Some 

Leaders are Born Women" Thursday, 
Feb. 28 at 7 p.m., as part of the 
Waccamaw Regional Studies Center 
five-part "Open Book Series." The 
programs will be held in GCEC-003 
and are free and open to the public. 

Gerald Groves, professor of 
English, opened the series Tuesday, 
Feb. 19 with "Teaching: A Lower Job 
in Higher Education?" 

The series features Coastal faculty 
and administrators who will share 
their careers and lives in higher 
education - their best and worst 
moments, their rewarding 
experiences, and what made them 
devote their lives to higher education. 

Hare was the first woman to 
receive full professor rank at Coastal. 
She also has held the position of 
associate vice chancellor for academic 
affairs at Coastal. As a public school 
teacher, Hare taught in Columbia, 
S.C. In 1989, she received the 
Outstanding Continuing Educator in 
South Carolina award from the State 
Association for Higher Continuing 
Education. 

As one of 49 Americans to be 
selected for the Kellogg National 
Fellowship Program, Hare received a 
three-year $35,000 grant from the 
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Kellogg Foundation to fund her self­
designed plan of study. The Kellogg 
program began in 1980 to help the 
nation expand its pool of capable 
leaders. 

In 1983, Hare organized the 
annual South Carolina Conference of 
Women, an ongoing event that drew 
more than 600 participants in 1989. 

The lecture series continues on 
Monday, March 11 with Roy Talbert 
Jr. presenting "From Bible Belt to 
Academe: A Personal Journey;" on 
Thursday, March 21 Sally M. Homer 
will present "From Tobacco Farm, to 
Chemistry Lab, to Executive Office;" 
and on Tuesday, April 16, "Sex, Lies 
and Political Science" will be 
presented by Richard 0. Collin. 

For more information on the Open 
Book Series, contact the Public 
Relations Office. ,......_, 

Correction 
The Open Book Series flyer 

attached to last week's This 
Week incorrectly identified the 
title of Richard Collin's latest 
book. The correct title is Winter 
of Fire: The Abduction of 
General Dozier and the Fall of 
the Red Brigades. 

I 
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Center for Marine 
and Wetland 
Studies presents 
Hugo lecture 

The effects of Hurricane Hugo is 
the topic of a free seminar to be 
presented Friday, March 1 at 12:30 
p.m. in SCI-106. 

Dr. Thomas Tisue of the Clemson 
University Department of Chemistry 
will discuss his study The Effects of 
Hurricane Hugo on Sediment Quality 
and Distribution in Charleston 
Harbor. 

The program, sponsored by 
Coastal Carolina's Center for Marine 
and Wetland Studies, is open to the 
public. For more information, call the 
center at ext. 2219. ,,...__, 

Salute To 
Broadway 
production set 

Salute to Broadway, a musical 
extravaganza, will be presented 
Wednesday, March 6 at 1:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. The 
program, which includes musical 
presentations by faculty and staff 
from Coastal, Horry-Georgetown 
Tech, and talented community 
members, is free and open to the 
public. 

Performing during the afternoon 
program are Philip Massey, Preston 
McKever-Floyd, Judy Chance, 
Joseph Lee, Orin Anderson, Janet 
Mayers, Joe Garrell, and others. 
Members of Coastal's music faculty 
wil1 present an excerpt from Music 
Man. Performing are William 
Prante, E. Carter Breeze, Philip 
Powell, William Hamilton, Carolyn 
Cox, Pat Alexander, Karen Berry, 
and Janet Inman. Wi11iam Prante is 
the accompanist . ,,...__, 

Coastal names Alumnus of the Year 
Michael Krug has been named 

Alumnus of the Year by the Coastal 
Carolina College Alumni Association. 

Krug, a 1979 Coastal graduate 
with a major in political science, is 
the third recipient of the honor. The 
association recognizes alumni who 
distinguish themselves as leaders in 
their professional, civic, community 
and alumni activities. 

Since 1983, Krug has served as 
alumni association director, vice 
president of programs, president, and 
chairman of the board. He also was 
instrumental in chartering chapters 

of the Coastal Carolina College 
Alumni Association in Georgetown 
and Atlanta. 

Active in area American Cancer 
Society activities, Krug was named 
Horry County Volunteer of the Year 
in 1986-1987, served as chairman of 
education fund raising in 1986-1987 
and president in 1987-1988. 

He received the Alumnus of the 
Year award during Homecoming 
activities held Jan. 25 and 26. 

Krug is employed with Edson Real 
Estate of Myrtle Beach. ,,...__, 

Grand Opening scheduled for game room 
The grand opening for the new 

game room, located in the Student 
Center (in the former bookstore 
area,) is scheduled for Tuesday, 
March 5 at noon. All students, 
faculty, and staff are invited to 
attend and join the group for drinks, 
snacks, fun and games. The winner of 
the "Name the Gameroom" contest 
also will be announced. 

Adiscjockyfrom WYAV-WAVE 
104 Radio will be at Coastal early 
Tuesday during their morning 
program, to spin their prize wheel. 

The new gameroom will have pool 
tables, a ping-pong table, a CD 
jukebox, foosball, and video games. 
Table games, such as chess, checkers 
and other games, will be available for 
check-out. An information bulletin 

Students win 
advertising awards 

Two Coastal students won awards 
in the Coastal Advertising 
Federation annual Addy Awards 
competition. 

Christopher Cromer, a senior 
interdisciplinary studies major from 
Myrtle Beach, received a Bronze 
Certificate ofExce11ence in the 
Student Division. Cromer developed 
an advertisement for Coastal 
Carolina Theater. 

Stephanie Kern, a senior art 
studio major from Clinchport, Va., 
won a Bronze Certificate of 
Excellence in the illustration 
category of the Student Division. ,,.....__, 
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board will be available for students to 
post messages such as books and 
items for sale, transportation needs, 
etc. Lounging areas also will be 
provided. A trophy case will be 
displayed in the gameroom. 

The gameroom will be open 
Mondays through Fridays from 11:30 
a.m. to 9 p.m., and Saturdays and 
Sundays from 2 to 6 p.m. A monitor 
will be at the gameroom entrance 
information desk allowing only 
students, faculty, and staff with a 
valid Coastal I.D. to use the facilities. 
One guest will be permitted to 
accompany anyone with a valid I.D. 
card using the gameroom. 

For more information, contact Kim 
Grant or Student Affairs, ext. 2304 or 
ext. 2302. ,,...__, 

Birthdays 
This Week 

February 
25 Lois Graff 

26 Donald McCord 

28 Mace Carroll 

29 Jessie Brown 

. 



Coastal students getting hands-on 
experience with internships 

Eleven Coastal students are 
working in the community doing 
internships for the spring semester. 
They are all students in the E. Craig 
Wall Sr. School of Business 
Administration and Computer 
Science. 

David Coward, a senior 
management major from Columbia, 
is completing an internship in the 
Wall School of Business at Coastal. 

Flavia Grainger, a senior 
marketing major from Garden City, 
is completing an internship with 
Garden City Motor Inn. 

Lori Mann, a junior marketing 
major from Springfield, Ohio, is 
completing an internship with 
Peterson Outdoor Advertising. 

Com el McKenzie, a senior finance 
major from Ossining, N.Y., is 
completing an internship with 
Peoples Federal Savings and Loan 
Association. 

Lori Nichols, a junior management 
major from Myrtle Beach, is 
completing an internship with 

Video update from 
Media Collection 
Children and Death 
Effective Teacher (six volumes) 
The Heart of Teaching . .. Teaching 

from the Heart 
Issues Emerging from Research on 

the Education of Educators 
Kindergarten -Ready or Not 
Learning in America: Schools that 

Work 
Teacher of the Year 
Understanding ADD I Hyperactivity 
The World of Teaching: An Anthology 

-The Truth About Teachers 

For additional information, 
contact Ann Wegner in Media 
Collection. ,__, 

Coastal Federal Savings and Loan. 
Jennifer Okola, a junior marketing 

major from Queens Village, N.Y., is 
completing an internship with The 
Palmetto Group. 

Angela Pate, a senior finance 
major from Georgetown, is 
completing an internship with the 
Citizens and Southern National 
Bank. 

Campbell Rogers, a senior 
accountingmajorfrom McColl, S.C., 
is completing an internship with 
Chicora Development. 

Rudy Rubi, a senior accounting 
major from Myrtle Beach, is 
completing an internship with the 
Small Business Development Center 
at Coastal. 

Rachel Shivers, a junior marketing 
major from Shoreham, N.Y., is 
completing an internship with Wild 
Water and Wheels. 

Cynthia Woodward, a junior 
management major from Myrtle 
Beach, is completing an internship 
with Brooks Fashions. ,__, 

Intramural 
activities 

The Intramural Department has 
scheduled the following activities. 
Faculty, staff, and students are 
encouraged to participate. For more 
information, contact the Intramural 
Office. 

Monday, Feb. 18- Five-on-five 
basketball continues 

Friday, Feb. 22-Entries open for 
Frisbee golf 

Friday, March 1- Entries open for 
co-ed softball 
Entries open for tennis 

Monday, March 4-Last day to sign 
up for Frisbee golf 

Wednesday, March 6 - Frisbee golf 
tournament 

Free Aerobics - Mondays and 
Wednesdays from 3:30 to 
4:30 p.m. and Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 6 to 7 p. m. ,__, 
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Coastal Carolina 
People 

Jim Michie conducted an 
Archaeology Seminar for adults at 
Brookgreen Gardens Feb. 1. A slide 
presentation based on Michie's work 
at Richmond Hill Plantation was 
followed by a trip to Laurel Hill 
Plantation where a rice mill chimney, 
Civil War Gun emplacement, and a 
live oak avenue was seen and 
interpreted. Michie also conducted a 
public seminar at Bellefield Nature 
Center, entitled The Excavations of 
Richmond Hill Plantation, Feb. 6. 
The presentation discussed the 
artifacts and remains of plantation 
buildings that were uncovered and 
what they tell us about the lives of 
the people who lived there. 

John Farrelly, Tom Cooke, and 
10 students, who are physical 
education and recreation majors, 
attended the Southern District 
Conference for Health, Physical 
Education, Recreation, and Dance, 
held in Norfolk, Va., Feb. 14 to 17. 
The Coastal students won $100 for 
being one of 10 colleges with 10 or 
more students in attendance. 

Subhash C. Saxena was one of 11 
mathematics department chairs of 
colleges and universities in the state 
who met in the Governor's office, Feb. 
8. with Fred Sheheen of the S.C. 
Higher Education Commission and 
Fred Carter, an assistant to the 
Governor. The group discussed 
mathematics education in state and 
expressed its concern. 

Dennis Wiseman has been 
appointed to the ninety-member 
Southern Association of Colleges and 
Schools accreditation team to review 
the Horry County School District 
March 5 - 8. He will chair the team's 
committee that reviews Myrtle Beach 
Middle School and North Myrtle 
Beach Middle School. ,__, 

I 
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